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John 3.17: [Jesus said,] “Indeed, God 
did not send the Son into the world to 
condemn the world, but in order that 
the world might be saved through 
him.’”  
 
Dear brothers & sisters in Christ,  

As our Lenten season unfolds, I 
hope that you are taking advantage of 
the many opportunities it brings. Lent is 
a wonderful time to deepen your faith 
through any of a number of spiritual 
practices, drawing you closer to God in 
the pilgrimage of life.  

Lent also offers an array of op-
tions for worship & fellowship. There’s 
our Sunday morning service at 9:30 AM 
followed by coffee hour, and every 
Thursday in March we also have mid-
week Lenten meals (at 6 PM) and wor-
ship (at 7 PM), alternating between 
Grace United Methodist and us. As al-
ways, you can join in-person or online. 
Details are found later in this newslet-
ter.  

At our Ash Wednesday service, 
I told those gathered that the season of 
Lent is also a chance to reflect on who 
we are, both individually and collec-
tively. It’s a chance to ask how we can 
reshape our priorities as the body of 
Christ so that we actively pursue God’s 
desires as a way of returning to the 
Lord. In other words, how can we – 
people of God in the church – carry out 
the purpose of God in the world?  

Perhaps the best way to carry 
out God’s purpose in the world is to 
love more. In particular, the love of 
Christ is needed in places struck by 
tragedy: families and friends in crisis; 
communities struck by gun violence 
and severe weather; and especially in 
Turkey and Syria, where the toll from 
the February 6th earthquake now ex-
ceeds 50,000 dead, with millions more 
homeless.   

I encourage you to share 
God’s love by offering some of 
what God has given you – time, 
talent, or treasure – to assist oth-
ers in one of those situations. 
Your offering may not seem like 
much to you, but to the one re-
ceiving your help, it can literally 
be the difference between hope 
and despair, even the difference 
between life and death.  

Thank you again for your 
continuing support of our congre-
gation and its ministries as we 
bring the God’s love to the world 
around us. May your Lenten jour-
ney be a joyful one, and may the 
Lord bless you as you have so 
abundantly blessed others!  
 

Faithfully, 
 Pastor George  

Prayers: Prayers are asked for 
Leona Fickel, Jim Marshall, Tom 
McCurdy, Bones Saurman, and 
any others who were recently 
hospitalized, as well as all our 
homebound members and those 
battling long-term illness. If you 
know of any members needing 
pastoral care, please contact Pas-
tor George at 717.884.5700.  

 
Pastoral Acts: There were no 
Pastoral Acts since the last news-
letter.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
If you know of any members 
needing pastoral care, please 
contact Pastor George at 
717.884.5700.  
 

 

+ 

 



NEWSLETTER ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Congregational Meeting: THANK YOU to all who 
participated in our annual meeting on Sunday, Febru-
ary 19. Special thanks to our Fellowship team for a 
wonderful brunch! At the meeting, we: reviewed the 
2022 Annual Report; approved three constitutional 
amendments; elected Andrea Leach and Don Howe 
as representatives to this year’s Conference and 
Synod Assemblies, and discussed a congregational 
retreat to be held later this year. The 2022 Annual Re-
port & meeting minutes are available to anyone inter-
ested by contacting the office.  
 
Congratulations: Our own Ed Doyle 
was recognized for his kind acts of vol-
unteerism by the Medard House, who 
awarded Ed as the “Volunteer of the 
Year”! Congratulations Ed, and thank 
you for your selfless acts of kindness 
throughout our community!          

 
What a SUPER “Souper-Bowl” : A very big “thank 
you to all of those who participated in this event! 
Thanks to all of the donations, we were able to collect 
139 lbs of soup. All cans were delivered to New Hope 
Ministries by Jim Karl!           
                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Mutual Ministry: The mission of the Mutual Ministry 
Committee is to foster good relationships between 
our pastor and members of the congregation as well 
as between individual members so that together all 
may use their time and talents faithfully to fulfill the 
mission that God has entrusted to us. 
In order to work toward this objective we need to be 
aware of any concerns or ideas you may have. Below 
you will find contact information for the members of 
the committee. We 

encourage you to contact one of us with any con-
cerns you may have and with any ideas you have for 
how we can better fulfill the mission of Trinity. All 
communications will be kept strictly confidential within 
the committee. 
 
 Tom Gentzel (717) 737-8246 tjg208@comcast.net 
 Heather Doyle (717) 903-0842 
 doylehm@hotmail.com 
 John Perry (717) 737-0774 jlplaw@aol.com. 
 
Thank You Notes: A “Thank You” note to the congre-
gation was received in the mail and it read: “Just say-
ing ‘Thank you’ been so thoughtful, so often. Thank 
you for  the beautiful flowers, and the prayers you 
sent up to me. They really helped! Thank you! 
Bryon’s Gran”                                                                                              
 
Easter Flowers: Easter is coming up quickly and its 
time to order your Easter flowers. We will be ordering 
hyacinths and tulips at $9.00 per plant and Easter 
Lillies  for $11.00 per plant. Orders to be in by Sun-
day, March 5th. You may place your order "in mem-
ory" or "in honor of" someone. Order forms will be an 
insert in the bulletin and can be placed in the offering 
plate.  
 
Dinner & Show: Get tickets NOW for Trinity’s Dinner 
& Show event on Saturday, March 25!  Show starts at 
4 pm with dinner at 5:30 pm.  Tickets are limited.  $15 
for adults, $8 for children, and $10 for show only.  

Call 717-433-0878 or 717-932-2034 .   
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Please contact the Church Office at  (717) 763-7555  if you have 
any changes or updates to: 

 Mailing address 

 Cell/Home Phone Numbers 

 Email 

 Children going to college (Address!!) 

 Adult children information 

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church 
 https://www.facebook.com/Lemoyne  

 

Church Wi-Fi Access 
Network: Fellowship Hall 

Password: Re3-7555 
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WORSHIP & MUSIC 

 
Worship Schedule :(Sunday services are at 9:30 am. Thursday services during Lent will alternate locations as 
noted):  
 Mar 2, 7 pm: Midweek Lenten meal & service (at Grace United Methodist)  
 Mar 5: Second Sunday in Lent  
 Mar 9 (7:00 pm): Midweek Lenten Service (at Trinity)  
 Mar 12: Third Sunday in Lent  
 Mar 16 (7:00 pm): Midweek Lenten Service (at Grace United Methodist)  
 Mar 19: Fourth Sunday in Lent -- healing liturgy  
 Mar 23 (7:00 pm:) Midweek Lenten Service (at Trinity)  
 Mar 26: Fifth Sunday in Lent  
 Mar 30 7:00 pm: Midweek Lenten Service (at Grace United Methodist)  
 Apr 2-9: Holy Week  

 
Midweek Lenten Services: Please join us for midweek Lenten services at 7 pm every Thursday in March. Services 
will be preceded at 6 pm by a Lenten meal at the host congregation. We will alternate between Grace United Meth-
odist, 309 Herman Avenue on March 2, 16, and 30 and Trinity Lutheran on March 9 and 23. All services are in per-
son but will also be live streamed using the links below:  

 Mar 2, 16, & 30, Grace United Methodist: https://www.facebook.com/Graceumlemoyne 

 Mar 9 & 23, Trinity Lutheran: https://www.facebook.com/trinitylutheranlemoyne2020 

Come and worship as we reflect on our journey through the 40 days of Lent to the cross of Christ. 
 
Lenten Devotionals: Water and Spirit provides daily devotions for each day from Ash Wednesday to the 
Resurrection of Our Lord. Devotions begin with an evocative image and a brief passage from the Gospel 
of John. The writers then bring their unique voices and wisdom to the texts with quotations to ponder, 
reflections, and prayers. These devotional booklets will soon be available at the church for any member 
who would like one. If you are homebound or otherwise unable to attend worship during Lent, please 
contact the church office and we will arrange to have one mailed to you as long as the supply lasts.  
 
Online Worship: Did you know that you can still worship while you are travelling or otherwise unable to attend in 
person services on Sunday morning? Just go to our Facebook page and open the live-stream video link to the ser-
vice. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the church office at 717.763.7555. 

https://www.facebook.com/trinitylutheranlemoyne2020  

 
Biblical Storytelling: Want to become more familiar with the Bible? Here’s a great chance! Biblical storytelling is a 
method of proclaiming scripture that involves knowing the passage well enough to accurately tell the story to others 
without reading the text. Pastor George does this once a month, but we would like to open the doors for others to 
participate in this practice. If you’re potentially interested, please contact Pastor George, and he’ll be happy to talk 
you through the process and select a passage and a date that would work for you. 

Note from the Music Director:  

Hello Trinity! As we enter the season of Lent, we might ask ourselves some questions: “Who is God calling us to be, 
and what is God calling us to do?” This question of who God is calling us to be will remain as we strive to better un-
derstand ourselves. Musically, the choirs are focusing on preparing meaningful music for Lent. If you are able, 
please join us for the midweek Lenten services, which we will all be celebrating with our brothers & sisters at Grace 
United Methodist Church. Trinity will be hosting the services at our church on March 9 & March 23 at 7:00 pm. We 
will also be celebrating these services with Holden Evening Prayer, which was written by Marty Haugen. Holden 
Evening Prayer was written in 1985, while Marty was the musician-in-residence at Holden Village, a Lutheran retreat 
center in Washington state. This lovely setting of vespers follows the traditional form while using contemporary & 
inclusive language. This year marks the first time we have done Holden Evening Prayer since pre-COVID times, and 
it is indeed a beautiful setting. Please let me know if you have any questions, or would like to participate in the music 
ministry in any way!  

Yours in Christ, Theresa Polheber, Music Director                                                                                 

https://www.facebook.com/Graceumlemoyne
https://www.facebook.com/trinitylutheranlemoyne2020
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION  & YOUTH  

Weekly Bible Study: Bible Study is on hiatus during Lent due to the midweek Lenten meals & worship. 
We will resume sometime after Easter. 
 

ELCA Social Statements: After worship on Sunday, March 26, we will continue exploring the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America’s various Social Statements. Not sure what a Social Statement is? Then 
come and learn as we consider the investment made by our denomination to gain a better theological 
foundation for understanding complex social, economic, medical, and political issues. The topic for 
March will be selected on February 26 during our discussion about “Genetics, Faith, and Responsibility.” 
 
Youth Ministries: Medard’s House Youth Center: Trinity volunteers recently attended an Appreciation Din-
ner at MHYC. Congratulations to Ed Doyle on his selection as Volunteer of the Year in recognition of his 
dedicated support to youth. 
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TRINITY’S TABLE 

Trinity’s table had a slow month for February with only 9 clients ! We think this was 
due to the fact the February first was a Wednesday and therefore clients got confused 
about which week to  attend. 
We are always thankful to those who donate for this worthwhile cause! This month, 
we are asking for toothpaste, shampoo, and deodorant. 
A big  thank goes to Carol and her volunteers who  provided a wonderful meal de-
spite the lack of clients ! A big “thank you!” to Giant Foods and Weiss markets for 
their donations, along with all the Trinity members and their donated goods, without  
which these sessions wouldn’t be possible. Your generosity is what makes Trinity’s 
Table so successful!  

 Helping Orphans and Vulnerable Children Across Pennsylvania and the World. 

In Pennsylvania, roughly 14,000 kids are currently in foster care.  Everyone can do something.  
What’s your “something”?Keystone Family Alliance aims to educate, motivate, and equip every 
Christian in the state of Pennsylvania on the needs of orphans and vulnerable children, both lo-
cally and globally. We bridge the gap between the desperate need in the child welfare system and 
Pennsylvania churches. By engineering wraparound Care Communities, Keystone Family Alli-
ance provides tangible support, prayer, resources, and aid, resulting in foster families who are in-
volved longer and stronger. 

If you’re interested in learning more, please go to  
https://www.keyfam.org/ 

https://www.keyfam.org/
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STEWARDSHIP  

We are a church that shares a living, daring confidence in God’s grace — our congregations 
are evangelical mission centers where courageous and wise stewards are grown. 
Congregational stewardship begins with a healthy understanding of gratitude and generosity. 
We have first received and therefore we give. Developing a culture of gratitude and generosity is the 
focus for growing stewards in many congregations. Through the study of Scripture, we develop a 
trust in God’s abundance and strive to be faithful disciples and stewards. The formation of these 
stewards is a lifelong journey, and one in which we accompany each other. 

Please consider using the QR code shown to 
make a donation to Trinity  Evangelical Lutheran 
Church. Your support aids our efforts to  share 

the love of Christ with others. Thank you! 



PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS 
 

PRAYERS are asked for all of those who were recently hospitalized, as well as our homebound members and those battling 

long-term illness. If you know of any members needing pastoral care, please contact Pastor George at 717.884.5700. 
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Altar Guild News 

____________________________________________ 

The sign-up sheet for weekly flower dedication is lo-
cated in the Narthex, if anyone would like to sign up to 
dedicate flowers in honor or in memory of a friend or a 
loved one.                                                                                             
 
Flowers are still $25.00. 
 
Remember, you may still contribute to the wine for 
communion for $20 a month.  

Thanks and Blessings to All, 
Andrea Leach 

___________________________________ 

The next two altar guild groups are: 

Apr. 2023 / Group # 2       May. 2023 / Group # 3 

 Andrea Leach        Connie Kirkley 
 Sally Conrad        Sherrin Gentzel 
 Laurie Ellis        Mary Karl   

 Jennie Hande          Colleen Hiltl 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

1—Bobby Threnhauser III 
2—John Stewart 
4—John Perry 
5—Krystle Sacavage 
7—Sarah Threnhauser 
10—Stephanie Threnhauser 
11—Scott Cropper, Jackson Coy, 
Jim Marshall 
2—Ed Conrad, Jonathan Sims 
16—Thomas Dinsmore 
18—Jim Kirkley 
20—Zachary Marshall, Jaheem Crawley  
21—Sam Leach 
27—Leona Fickel     
28—Ana Sanchez, David Binkley 
29—Joanne Souders, Bridgette Beck 

2023 TRINITY COUNCIL  

COMMITTEES & MEMBERS 

Evangelism/Outreach:  Jacque Mikkelsen 
Fellowship:  Laurie Ellis 
Property:  Ed Conrad 

Christian Education:  Sherrin Gentzel 
 Worship & Music:   Colleen Hiltl 
 Finance Committee:  Mary Karl 

 Personnel Committee:  John Stewart 
 Mutual Ministry:   John Perry 
 Stewardship: Andy McCarty 

Youth Ministry: Rebecca Weaver 
 Social Ministry:  Stephanie Threnhauser 

 Treasurer:  Bob Threnhauser 

                    2023 TRINITY COUNCILL OFFICERS 
President: John Perry 

Vice President: Mary Karl  
Treasurer: Bob Threnshauser 

Secretary: Colleen Hiltl 

 

 Leona Fickel  
 

 Robert Yohn 

 

 Carole Young 

  

 Briley 

 

 Joan Wolfe 
 

 Tom & Charlene McCurdy 

 

 Schultz Family 
 

 All victims of gun violence & all 
those we name in our hearts 

 

 Kara Zeigler 
 

 Bev & Linton Saurman 
 

 Bill Little 
 

 Jim Marshall 
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COVID-19 GUIDELINES  
 
 

On August 24, 2022 Church Council voted to adopt the following COVID-19 guidelines as recom-
mended by the COVID-19 Taskforce. 
 
1. Social distancing and masking will be at the discretion of the individual. There will not be any des-

ignated seating areas. 
 

2. The sharing of the peace will also be an individual choice. Please respect those who wish to avoid 
close personal contact while sharing the peace. 
 
3. Distribution of communion directly to worshippers shall continue while prepackaged 
wafers and grape juice remain available to those who prefer. 
 
4. Trinity’s Table will resume providing a hot meal for clients beginning in October, and 
masks will be optional.| 
 
5. Masks will be optional for meetings and fellowship events. Masks will also be  
optional for anyone preparing food in the kitchen. However, gloves will be required for all persons 
handling or preparing food in the kitchen. 
 
6. A notice will be posted on all three doors to the kitchen as follows: 

NOTICE 
If you have tested positive for COVID-19 or are experiencing any COVID-19 symptoms, 
please do not enter the kitchen. 
 
7. For children’s Sunday school masks will be optional. However, the Sunday school staff will honor 
any requests by parents for masks to be worn. 
 
8. Masks and hand sanitizer will remain available at various locations throughout the 
church. 
 
9. The small water bowls, at the entrance to the sanctuary, shall not be filed at this time. 
 
Anyone who tests positive for COVID-19 or is experiencing symptoms is asked to refrain from 
attending in person church events. Everyone is asked to be respectful of others especially those 
who may be medically vulnerable. All of these guidelines are subject to change should more 
contagious or lethal variants of COVID-19 emerge in the future. 



 

 

Turkey Earthquake Response 

Lutheran World Relief 

Your generous gift to Lutheran World Relief’s 
emergency response fund will ensure that those 
who have been affected by the earthquake are able 
to respond immediately, deliver quilts and kits to 
hard-to-reach places and expand their response 
into the future.  

You will reach others with the care they need 
RIGHT NOW, helping them endure immediate 
hardships and easing their suffering.  

Just go to: LWR.org 

Christians Against Christian Nationalism 

ELCA Presiding Bishop Eaton 

Christian Nationalism identifies human-made governments as lockstep with God’s will. 

This type of ideology is dangerous and distorts God’s will. ELCA Presiding Bishop 

Elizabeth Eaton calls us to stand against Christian Nationalism: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7yx_PR7ZKX0.  

Lower Susquehanna Synod Bishop James Dunlop invites you to join him in signing the petition and sharing your 

stance online here: www.christiansagainstchristiannationalism.org. 
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News From the ELCA  

&  

Lower Susquehanna Synod (LSS) 
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Lutheran Camping Corporation is Now Hiring 

Year-round positions available: Maintenance Manager at Kirchenwald and Camp Di-

rector at Nawakwa – job descriptions and more details can be found at  

https://www.lutherancamping.org/employment/ 

Summer Staff interviews are happening now at LCC’s Outdoor Ministry 
sites, Kirchenwald & Nawakwa. Zach Weiss and Mike Youse would appreciate 
hearing from you if you know of youth or young adults looking for a great sum-
mer employment opportunity! The best part about being a summer camp 
staffer are the relationships you form in the wonderful natural settings at 
camp… BUT you also get room and meals covered for the summer, so you 
can bank most of your pay for the fall and winter months! To apply or learn 
more, check out  

https://www.lutherancamping.org/employment/ 

Summer Positions Available at both camps: Counselors, Maintenance, Crafts Staff, Program Staff, Lifeguards  

Hope Academy in PA: Teachers Needed 

In September of this year, Tree 4 Hope will open Hope Academy here in Pennsylvania, 

based out of St. Peter Lutheran Church, Middletown, and Trinity Lutheran Church, 

Steelton. They are actively looking for part-time teachers and volunteer teacher aides. 

Do you know of any retired teachers or other educators passionate about children’s 

ministry? Please help Tree 4 Hope spread the word by sharing the information in the 

next paragraph in your bulletins and newsletters during the months of February and 

March. 

“Tree 4 Hope”, one of Lower Susquehanna Synod’s global mission partners, is excited to 

be opening Hope Academy in Pennsylvania! This bilingual, STEAM-based preschool 

program grounded in the Lutheran tradition will be based out of St. Peter’s Lutheran 

Church in Middletown and Trinity Lutheran Church in Steelton. They are actively looking 

for part-time teachers and volunteer teacher aides for their September opening. Email 

Deacon David Hope-Tringali at david@tree4hope.org to learn more and help make a 

difference in the lives of young children in your community today!” 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HabznU0rJtxlaGVIJ70DShaXBmxrOtBOWeDrImnxV47m6HBI4dG5GPMDKZoCJS_mOATbTJk1g0nGksduyA1GEkJPL8ltne5-17vdMyowimoTHsWBdc7DuGUfZ1J9odS-sq7_ani_77UHScQ5G3Yt8xBgqLS5l3rasMe7Yxw9gtIP4U2FnFpBttCJduJyGaUKh78Oqn5NlY_JJxK6vnUq9wRfpSHi7czMeJy
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HabznU0rJtxlaGVIJ70DShaXBmxrOtBOWeDrImnxV47m6HBI4dG5GPMDKZoCJS_mOATbTJk1g0nGksduyA1GEkJPL8ltne5-17vdMyowimoTHsWBdc7DuGUfZ1J9odS-sq7_ani_77UHScQ5G3Yt8xBgqLS5l3rasMe7Yxw9gtIP4U2FnFpBttCJduJyGaUKh78Oqn5NlY_JJxK6vnUq9wRfpSHi7czMeJy
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There are many ways we show our love for Valentine’s Day, and Trinity would like to show Christian 
love to those less fortunate by collecting donations from the congregation for the Winter Shelters of 
Christian Churches United in Harrisburg and Community Cares in Carlisle. Both organizations do a 
tremendous job in supporting those who are homeless or at risk of being so. They are in need of: 

k-cups socks   Chap-Stick 

Underwear   Hair B rushes & Combs  

Slippers   Deodorant 

nail care kits   Small Containers of food (granola bars, oatmeal packs, crackers, etc.) 

 

For folks staying overnight. Community Cares also needs:  

gently used tents  

blankets  

coats and other warm clothes 

During the month of March, there will be a basket in the Narthex and also in Fellowship Hall for do-
nations. For more information, contact Susie Schubert at 717-379-7370. 

Thank You! 
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MARCH 2023  

30 31 1 2 3 5 5 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 

  1 2 

Mid-Week Lenten 

Service @ Grace 

UM   

6:00 pm Meal  & 

7:00 pm Worship 

3 

 

4 

5 

Worship @ 9:30 
am  
____________ 

Sunday School 
Theme: The For-
gib 

6 

 

7 8 

Handbell Practice 
@ 6:30 pm 

Choir Practice @ 
7:45 pm 

9 

Mid-Week Lenten 

Service @ Trinity 

6:00 pm Meal  & 

7:00 pm Worship 

10 11 

12 

Worship @ 9:30 
am  
____________ 

Sunday School 
Theme:  

13 

Worship & 
Music @ 7:00 
pm 

14 

 

15 

Trinity’s Table 
4:00-6:00 pm  
____________ 

Handbell Practice 
@ 6:30 pm 

Choir Practice @ 
7:45 pm 

16 

Mid-Week Lenten 

Service @ Grace 

UM   

6:00 pm Meal  & 

7:00 pm Worship 

17 18 

19 

Worship @ 9:30 
am  
____________ 

Sunday School 
Theme:  

 

20 

 

 

21 

Council Meeting 
@ 7:00 pm  

22 

Handbell Practice 
@ 6:30 pm 

Choir Practice @ 
7:45 pm 

23 

Mid-Week Lenten 

Service @ Trinity 

6:00 pm Meal  & 

7:00 pm Worship 

24 25 

26 

Worship @ 9:30 
am  
____________ 

Sunday School 
Theme:  

____________ 

ELCA Social 
Statements @ 
11:00 

27  28 29 

Handbell Practice 
@ 6:30 pm 

Choir Practice @ 
7:45 pm 

30 

Mid-Week Lenten 

Service @ Grace 

UM   

6:00 pm Meal  & 

7:00 pm Worship 

31 1 - April 


